Y Pwyllgor Cyfrifon Cyhoeddus | Public Accounts Committee PAC(4)-07-16 PTN1

Joint Committee on Human Rights

Committee Office · House of Commons · London · SW1A 0AA Tel 020 7219 2797 Email JCHR@parliament.uk Website www.parliament.uk



From Rt Hon Harriet Harman MP, Chair

Rosemary Butler AM **Presiding Officer** National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay **CN99 1NA**

27 January 2015

Dear Rosemary,

I am writing to draw your attention to a letter I have sent to the Lord Chancellor following a recent visit by the Joint Committee on Human Rights to Edinburgh, During this visit, the Committee's attention was drawn to the need to ensure that the Scottish Parliament and the other devolved institutions, along with their committees and other relevant public bodies, are given a full opportunity to contribute to the Government's forthcoming consultation on its proposal to repeal the Human Rights Act and replace it with a British Bill of Rights.

You will see from my letter to Mr Gove that the JCHR has sought assurances from him that "no part of the consultation period will overlap with the period where purdah applies or the Scottish Parliament will be dissolved". I added that "clearly this will be a matter of importance not only for Scotland but also for Wales and Northern Ireland".

If the National Assembly for Wales or any of its committees wish to submit views on this matter, or on the Government's proposals, to the JCHR, I and my colleagues would be most happy to receive them, before or after the launch of the Government's consultation.

Yours sincerely,

Rt Hon Harriet Harman

Chair of the Joint Committee on Human Rights

Harrel Harmon

Y Pwyllgor Cyfrifon Cyhoeddus | Public Accounts Committee PAC(4)-07-16 PTN1



Committee Office · House of Commons · London · SW1A 0AA

Tel 020 7219 2797 Email JCHR@parliament.uk Website www.parliament.uk



From Rt Hon Harriet Harman MP, Chair

Rt Hon Michael Gove MP Lord Chancellor and Secretary of State for Justice 102 Petty France London SW1H 9AJ

20 January 2015

Dear Michael,

I am writing following the visit last week of the Joint Committee on Human Rights to Edinburgh. The Committee took the opportunity to meet with the Scottish Parliament's European and External Relations Committee, the Scottish Human Rights Commission, representatives from NGOs, academics and lawyers to discuss, amongst other things, the Government's proposal to repeal the Human Rights Act and replace it with a Bill of Rights.

We are concerned to ensure that the voice of Scotland is fully heard as you consider how to take this proposal forward. It is not just that they need to have their say, we need to be able to hear from them to benefit from their views and experience.

It is now under 10 weeks till the commencement of purdah in respect of the Scottish Parliament election, when the Scottish Parliament will be dissolved. The Scottish Parliament has, through its European and External Relations Committee, considered the issue of the the potential implications for Scotland of the repeal of the Human Rights Act and its replacement with a British Bill of Rights in some considerable depth. Your consultation would undoubtedly benefit from their contribution. But bearing in mind the delay in publication of the consultation document it might be the case that they would not be able to comment as the consultation will overlap with purdah. This would clearly inhibit the possibility of taking note of, and learning from, the specific and different cultural traditions – particularly of Scotland and Northern Ireland.

We note your previous promise to us to engage with the devolved administrations and consult with all citizens of the United Kingdom, in your letter dated 27 November. Accordingly, we would like to seek your assurances that no part of the consultation period will overlap with the period where purdah applies or the Scottish Parliament will be dissolved. I would ask for a response at your earliest opportunity as clearly this will be a matter of importance not only for Scotland but also for Wales and Northern Ireland.

Yours sincerely,

Rt Hon Harriet Harman

Chair of the Joint Committee on Human Rights

tamel Harman

cc. Rt Hon Oliver Letwin MP